

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Acting Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray and Urban County Council

FROM:

Richard Moloney, Acting Commissioner Department of Environmental Quality

DATE:

March 29, 2012

RE:

RFP#47-2011 Household Hazardous Waste

The Division of Waste Management is requesting approval of \$57,965.00 for design services to convert the current Vehicle Wash Facility on Byrd Thurman Drive to a Household Hazardous Waste Facility (HHW) for residents of Fayette County. Through RFP #47-2011, J.R. Miller and Associates has been recommended by the selection committee.

This permanent facility will replace the periodic one day events for HHW. The total cost of the project is expected to be \$700,000 which will come from the Urban Services Fund.

cc: Director of Waste Management MRF